

NEWS RELEASE

FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE

April 6, 2021

CONTACT:

Paul Wappel (217) 685-0082 Kim Hoskins (309) 370-1743

McClugage Progress Brings Ramp Closure Starting April 12

PEORIA — The Illinois Department of Transportation announced that the ramp from eastbound War Memorial Drive (U.S. 150) to Adams Street (Illinois 29) in Peoria will close April 12.

The closure is necessary to resurface the ramp as part of ongoing work on the new McClugage Bridge and is expected to last until April 18.

For the most current traffic pattern changes and other impacts, IDOT has launched a <u>project website</u>. In addition, site visitors can subscribe to receive construction updates and traffic alerts throughout project construction.

The eastbound McClugage Bridge is being replaced after more than 70 years of serving the Peoria metro area. Scheduled for completion in 2023, the new structure will deliver improved capacity and safety, reduced travel times and bicycle and pedestrian accommodations.

401 Main Street Peoria, IL 61602

www.McClugageBridge.com





